

300 Oxley Hall 1712 Neil Avenue Columbus, OH 43210-1219

> Phone (614) 688-5482 Fax (614) 247-6454 www

April 2, 2013

Dear Professor Sultana Nahar,

The International Engagement Award Review Committee has concluded its process for naming the 2013 recipients of the International Engagement Distinguished Award and the International Engagement Emerging Award.

Unfortunately, only one recipient could be selected for each category. We regret to inform you that although your proposal was strong, it has not been selected to receive an award this year.

You should have received an invitation to participate in the inaugural Outreach and Engagement Forum on Thursday, May 2 from 1-3 p.m., which will be held in the Great Hall Meeting Room. The Office of Outreach and Engagement will design and produce a poster, at no cost to you, in order to present your project at this forum. If you have any questions or need more information about the forum, please contact the Office of Outreach and Engagement at <a href="mailto:outreach@osu.edu">outreach@osu.edu</a>.

We hope you will be able to attend the International Engagement Award ceremony on Thursday, May 2 at 10:30 a.m. in the Great Hall Meeting Room in the Ohio Union. Please feel free to register for the 10th Annual James F. Patterson Land-Grant University Lecture. For more information on the lecture and luncheon, including registration information, please visit <a href="http://outreach.osu.edu/patterson\_lecture.php">http://outreach.osu.edu/patterson\_lecture.php</a>.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Dr. Esther E. Gottlieb at <a href="mailto:gottlieb.26@osu.edu">gottlieb.26@osu.edu</a>. Thank you for all that you do to champion international engagement at The Ohio State University.

Sincerely,

William I. Brustein

William I. Brustein

Vice Provost for Global Strategies and International Affairs